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= Trinity Episcopal Church, Edisto Island, SC 29438

www.trinityedisto.com

Shrove Tuesday
Pancake Supper

Join us on Tuesday, March 1%,
5:30 - 7:00 p.m. Breakfast by Chef g8
Demi Howard and crew (unlimited 553 |
pancakes!). (Details inside)

Ash Wednesday

Join us on Wednesday, March 2™,

we begin
ajnurney. .

services will include the imposition of
ashes! (Details inside)

Secret Prayer Partners LENTEN
Shhhhhhhhhhh . . . PRAYER
PARTNERSHIP

Sign up on Sundays February 27" Sign up!
and March 6™. (Details inside) &ﬁ%
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FROM OUR RECTOR

Dear Children of God,

What do you do to position yourself to perceive
and receive more love, joy, peace and grace from
Jesus? This is the effort of Spiritual Disciplines.
Activities we do, or don’t do, to pry our hearts open
to perceive and receive more love from Jesus.

When | say it like that, it raises all kinds of
questions. Why do | do this discipline? Or that
discipline? These religious activities do not help
me perceive and receive more love from Jesus!
Ugh!

Well ... the season of Lent is an opportunity to review, restructure,
change or try new disciplines! New Spiritual Disciplines that might begin to
pry open my heart and make me available and attentive to the love Jesus
desires for me to receive.

| intend to preach a short Lenten series on four essential Spiritual
Disciplines that Dallas Willard suggests in this book, The Divine Conspiracy;
Rediscovering our Hidden Life In God - Silence, Solitude, Worship and

Study.

On the one hand we may think we know about these Spiritual
Disciplines but on the other hand there is a depth available that most of us,
myself included, have not experienced, yet.

1st Sunday of Lent - Wilderness Temptations
2nd Sunday of Lent - Silence

3rd Sunday of Lent - Solitude

4th Sunday of Lent - Worship

5th Sunday of Lent - Study

Pray for me!

Love, Know and Serve Him,

The F(eﬁe,y Camp, Rector



Love the Lord - Worship

Shrove Tuesday
Pancake Supper

ﬁ_-/ Our Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper, March 1%, 5:30 - 7:00
j p.m. will be coordinated by Breakfast Chef Demi Howard and a
\ " * wonderful Kitchen Crew! Offers to help may be given to Chef Demi
S m L 1 843-906-2224!
| Shrove Tuesday is also known as “Fat Tuesday” so the Pancakes
will be Unlimited! Why? Because the next day will is Ash Wednesday and a Fast Day!
You are invited! Bring a neighbor! Bring a Friend! Come make new Friends!

Ash Wednesday

Ash Wednesday is our Fast Day and begins the 40 days of __
Lent. Ash Wednesday Eucharistic Services (9:30 a.m. and §
12:00 noon in the historic sanctuary) will also include the
imposition of ashes. The imposition of ashes is a symbolic way
of acknowledging our own mortality. _

We will also provide copies of our Funeral Guidelines and Cemetery Policies and
Applications for Reservations on Ash Wednesday. Come join us for our Fast Day of Ash
Wednesday and the beginning of a Holy Lent!

The Rev. Wey Camp, Rector

Secret Prayer Partners

It has become our parish tradition to secretly exchange names with another parishioner
so that we have someone in particular to pray for during Lent. Anonymous notes may be left
in the entrance foyer of Temple Hall or mailed, but the secret must be maintained until Easter
Day!

Eggs and pieces of paper for names and addresses will be provided after each service
on the Last Sunday of Epiphany (2/27) and the 1st Sunday of Lent (3/6) for the Secret
Exchange. Questions? Contact Jan Dossett at (843) 869-2599.

Lenten

i'T ra DA 25
y Prayer Partners



Know One Another - Small Groups

“No Homework” Bible Study

The “No Homework Bible Study meets at 9:45
a.m. every Monday. Men and women are invited! We will
gather in the St. John’s Room of Miss Jane’s Building. Our
class is led by the Holy Spirit. God’s Word is a treasure to be
searched and revealed. It is a privilege to have the
opportunity to do this together. Each week stands on its
own, SO come as you are able.

In recognition of the water of life received from the Word each week, the Monday
No Homework Bible Study’s outreach ministry is the digging of wells through Life
Outreach International/ Water for Life which provides life, bringing clean water to
areas in third world countries where there is none. Our Bible Study has decided to make
weekly offerings that will be added to an end-of-the-year gift. This is a tangible way we
acknowledge the nourishment of the water of the Word in our lives.

Also, please continue to save the pop tops off beverage cans and soup/vegetable
cans. We give them to the Ronald McDonald House who use the proceeds for various
projects. There is a jar in the office where they can be deposited.

We hope you will join us each Monday as we discover the treasures God has to meet

all of life’s challenges!
Contact facilitators: Sallie Currin (843-469-4498) or Martha Sparks (843-513-9606)
or teacher: Penelope Wright (843-864-3657), if you have questions.

The Men’s Bible Study

We continue to study I Corinthians on Thursday mornings
at 8:00 a.m. Lots of good discussion and laughter! We close in [ o=

prayer promptly at 9:00 a.m. Come and try it out! ¢ Tie Messageof
2 Corinthians

The Rev. Wey Camp, Rector




Love the Lord - Worship

The Daughters of the King

Trinity’s Maria Temple Chapter of the Order of the Daughters of the D,
King hosted a regional meeting on Saturday, January 29, 2022. Daughters =
from seven different chapters attended the annual regional meeting. The .  _ {é;w e
upcoming business for the year was discussed and there was a time forthe | N"‘"&ﬁsﬁ—’ﬂﬁy
chapters to share the various activities each chapter undertakes during the FYS
year. This was followed up by Noontime prayer and a chili lunch. «»‘?
Everyone who attended enjoyed the in-person fellowship, as last year’s
meeting was virtual. Special thanks to Jan Dossett and Linda Sanders for coordinating this
beautiful day, Linda Sanders and Deb Greer for the beautiful flower arrangements throughout
Temple Hall, Connie Austin for the delicious continental breakfast, Demi Howard for the delicious
chili, Jan Dossett for vegetable soup and all the Daughters who brought the “ fixins” and yummy
desserts.

Our Daughters of the King will meet on Wednesdays in the Parish Library. We will not meet
March 2 in order to attend Ash Wednesday Services. We discuss the Meditations from John this
year at all meetings. Also,

We will collect toiletries this month to put in the April Food Pantry bags.

The Daughters of the King are women who take vows to pray for our church and
congregation. Meetings are open to all women. If you are interested in more information about
the Daughters, please contact Jan Dossett at 843-271-8045 or Connie Austin at 803-682-0320.

For His Sake,
Jan Dossett, DOK President
843-869-2559 or Jandossett(@gmail.com




Know One Another - Small Groups
The Sowing Circle

The Sowing Circle has been busy! In January flannel blankets were given to the Ronald
McDonald house in Charleston. Although COVID protocols do not allow visitors inside the
facility, staff met with us on the porch. In addition to the blankets, we delivered gallon bags
of can pop-tops that Trinity parishioners have been saving. The Ronald McDonald House
uses the pop tops to raise money to help with their expenses. A week later, we delivered 100
fleece blankets to St. Barnabas Lutheran church on Moultrie Street for the Afghan refugees
that are moving to Charleston. Again, we could not meet directly with the refugees, but were
able to meet with the staff who is coordinating the move. New projects are underway
including a quilt for George and Pink when their new home is completed. The Sowing Circle
meets the 3™ Saturday of each month at 10:00 a.m. in Ms Jane’s building. Due to a conflict,
we will meet Saturday, March 26™. You do not have to know how to sew to take part in the
Sowing Circle. Most projects involve cutting and tying and knotting. Everyone is welcome.
Come help us sow..... for Jesus!

Beverly Cummings and Jan Dossett, Coordinators
843-217-0648 and 843-869-2559
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Know One Another - Small Groups

C <illo

in the Anglican Diocese of South Carolina is now
SC Anglican Fourth Day Cursillo
What is Cursillo?

“Cursillo” is Spanish for “a short course.” It is a movement of the church. its purpose is
to help those in the church understand their individual callings to be Christian Leaders.
Cursillo is not designed to meet every spiritual need of every individual or group in the
church. It is designed for the participant to “get away” from the daily routine, to listen to
the Spirit and live for three days in Christian Community so that through study, worship,
fellowship and introspection, one might sense the deeper calling of Christ in their lives to
further service in His Church and know how to move forward on this journey.

The overall goal of Cursillo is the goal of the Church: to bring all to Christ. This is done
when informed, trained Christians set out with the support of others having a similar
commitment. The Cursillo Weekend takes people who are already Christians and gives
them foundational training based on the New Testament Christianity and helps them
further discover their own “apostolic calling” based on their individual spiritual gifts!
But most of all the Cursillo Weekend is about experiencing the unconditional Love of
Jesus and Christian brothers and sisters in a way that you probably never have before. It
is a taste of “Heaven on earth” and it is very often a life-changing event for participants!

Interested?

Contact Keith Brooks (843-810-1677 or kbrooks(@jkbrooks.com)
or Deb Brooks (843-869-5002 or deb@jkbrooks.com).

Spring Parish Work Day
Saturday, April 9", 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon

Palm Sunday
April 10"

Easter Day
April 17"




Know One Another - Small Groups

Flower Guild

We are in the season of Lent and the Flower Guild knows
from past experience it is time to be prepared for Easter. This
time goes so much more quickly than we think, Easter is glorious
and we strive to make as beautiful as humanly possible.

This year we have the privilege of being back in our
historic sanctuary, admittedly a bit easier since it's bare bones are
a work of beauty all by themselves.

Many hands make light work and anyone who would like
to join us are welcome, no flower arranging skills necessary.

Blessings,
Linda Sanders, lindabucksanders@gmail.com and
Deb Grier, doug@douggrier.com, Co-Directresses

Thanks Tom!

We thank our Junior Warden, Tom Utsey, for continuing to
g work on our kitchen’s ovens and dishwasher at Trinity!

The Rev. Wey Camp, Rector

You're late againd
Tonya Pe”yman, What happened this time? Sir. you won't beliewe it.

beloved child of God
and notoriously late,
always needing
understanding,
unconditional love
and
lots of grace!

(A great story every,
single time though! LOL)




Other Opportunities

Martha’s Ministry

What an amazing display of love for the Doty family! I am so grateful for all who
brought food and helped with the reception for Bud Doty. These gatherings are such a
Ecomfort to families.
.,ﬁ@ We had a blast at the Valentines Dinner! Everyone brought an older picture and we
rhad to guess who it was. In addition, everyone told their story about their picture. We all
enjoyed sharing our stories and “getting to know one another”. The picture most
recognized was of the oldest attendee. Dot Keach has not changed one bit. Thank you,
thank you, thank you to: all who attended. Elaine Hampton for the beautiful decorations. Wey and Anne Camp for
the drink table. Tonya Perryman for procuring 40 steak knives and all who helped clean up.
Heartfelt thanks to all the Martha's Ministry Committee members.

For His Sake,
Connie Austin, Martha’s Ministry Corrdinator

Dinner
at

Trinity




Other Opportunities
Thank you!

The Doty family is overwhelmed with the outpouring of &
love and prayers offered up to us. So many were able to
join us on a cold day to celebrate the life of Bud Doty on et
January 30th.The cards, flowers, food, visits, and phone | | *
calls are deeply appreciated and lift our spirits §

enormously. Thank you for your sincere thoughtfulness. .'
The Trinity Church family is the best!

With love and gratitude,
Bonnie, Laura, Christine and Adam

TR Missions Committee

We gather by Zoom at 6:00 p.m. on the First
Monday of the Month. Interested in joining us? Email
Wey at rector(@trinityedisto.com.

Diocesan Events:

2022 Diocesan Convention
2022 Convention of the Anglican Diocese of South Carolina is March 11® at 1:00 p.m. at

St. James, James Island. Trinity’s delegates are our Senior Warden, Robert Pratt, along with
Deb Grier, Demi Howard and Keith Brooks.

Bishop Consecration

Our Bishop Elect Chip Edgar will be consecrated on Saturday, March 12th, 10:00am at the
Cathedral of St. Luke and St. Paul, Charleston, South Carolina. RSVP at www.adosc.org.

Edisto Community Events

Chamber Music Charleston Concert

The Edisto Art Guild brings us music at The Presbyterian Church on Edisto, $20 tickets in
advance. Go to www.edistochamber.com for more information.




Happy Anniversary!

03/01 Waylon and Erin Cain
03/05 Betsy and Jim Young

- HiAPPY &MNI‘VE“@RY 03/21 Mary and Mike Thomas

{ / "‘fw i 03/23  Mel and Sam Leslie

Trinity’s General Fund Collections

Actual Funds Received through December 31, 2020 $ 423,562.00

Budgeted Funds Required through December 31, 2020 $ 402.215.00

Overage for December 31, 2020 $ 21,347.00
Happy Birthday!

03/02 Kahron Henry
03/10 Julia Camp

03/11 Anne Camp
03/11 Deborah Grier
03/15 Sam Leslie

03/15 John Moorman
03/19 Sonya Spainhour
03/20 Barbara Hood
03/26 Jerrel Jernigan




PREGNANCY
PRAYER LIST

Tapley King
Katie Kooper
Drew & Valerie Murden
Alice Sharp

PUBLIC
PRAYER LIST

Jane Broadwater
Keith Brooks
Gary Crump
Riley Davis
Bonnie Doty
Joe Dreher
Amy Hulen
Mac Kearse
Ding Kizer
Jeff Kubala
Tim Landry
John Lanz
Violet Mckinney
Margie Moody
Jim Moody
Anthony Perez
Nancy Price
Tony Serrett
Jim Smith
Mary Thomas
Pat Truett

PERMANENT PRAYER LIST

Jennie Beldo
Claire Botelho
Mark Bumgarner
Elliott Camp
Audrey Dehaven
Meg Herndon
Shirley Higgins
Chip Hoagland
Ellen Hoagland
Edmund Holmes
Bill Hood

Bo Lachicotte
Elton Lachicotte

Ralph Lee
Jenkins Lumpkin
Roy McLaurin
Tony Mertus
Moore Family
Josie Moore
Mike Moore
Audrey Offenstein
ed pardue

Nancy Pierce
Bruce Rawl

Bill Smyer

Bob Taylor

ORGANIZATIONAL PRAYER LIST

Anglican Frontier Missions
Wilkenson Bonhomm
Rivers Camp - TEAM

Christ the Redeemer, Areqipa
Dental Mission Team (DCF)
Diocese Bishop Search Committee
Diocese of Aweil
Good Samaritan Clinic
Haiti Comfort Aids Children
North Charleston Dental Outreach
David Rubanagakene
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The Vision of Trinity is to
Love the Lord, Know One Another and Serve Others
that we may Grow as Children of God.

""““ " _'f.' m]_“ i -
||!|!ll|l!llll f:_

. . . Join us Sunday at 8 00 or 10:00 a.m.
Farewell dear sister in Christ, in our Historic Sanctuary or with our
__ Bonnie Doty! ) Anytime Internet Service or Sermon
Missionary to Summerville! Sandwich at www.trinityedisto.com.




